
Date:  2nd May 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

We hope you had a happy Easter break. It has been lovely to see the chil-

dren enjoying the sunshine this week. It’s also been exciting to see the year 

2 children dressed as rock stars today for their Timestable Rockstars launch!  

Staffing news 

Mrs Lowe, Miss Bailey—we would like to offer our congratulation to Mrs Lowe and Miss Bailey who are 

both expecting their second babies! They will be with us until the end of this academic year and then on 

maternity leave. 

Mr Boothroyd & Miss Jenkins—we will be saying goodbye to Mr B and Miss Jenkins who are moving 

northwards with their families at the end of the academic year. Both have been an integral part of our 

team and we will miss them. They have asked me to share that they both are very sad to be leaving                 

William Morris after making so many fantastic memories here. 

Mrs Campbell-Walker—sadly Mrs Campbell-Walker will be leaving us after half term. She has been with us 

since the first year we opened & has been an amazing TA & supported many children, families & staff 

members over her time here. We wish her well in her new role and will miss her. 

Miss Hellikarn (previously Miss Karn)—we are pleased to welcome Miss Hellikarn back from maternity 

leave from July for three days as week.  

New Teachers—we have recruited new Teachers for September. They will be in to meet the staff and    

children later in the term.  

Miss Saldanha is an experienced teacher who used to work at Even Swindon and will be joining us from 

China. She said ‘Having grown up & previously taught in Swindon, I am looking forward to returning to the 

community once again. I will be bringing a wealth of experience & knowledge of different cultures to share 

with the children. I am excited about working at William Morris as I like the approach to the curriculum & 

am keen to support children to empower them to take risks & become well-rounded individuals.’     

Miss Edds is currently at  Goddard Park and shared ‘when I walked around William Morris, I loved the   

vibrant learning space and could see the children were at the heart of everything the staff do. I look       

forward to motiving the children to do their best learning & working with the dedicated teaching team.’ 

Mr Paget who is currently our student teacher in Year 4, said ‘I like the inspiring curriculum offered to   

foster curiosity & resilience. The staff and pupils are friendly and I enjoy the sense of community within 

the school. I am looking forward to working in a collaborative culture and supporting the children with 

hands on learning and interesting experiences.’ 

We hope you have a lovely bank holiday weekend and we look forward to seeing you 

at our Circus Family Fun Day on Monday organised by our fantastic PTA.  

Have a happy May Day bank holiday!  

Mrs Fraser, Headteacher  



Date:  2nd May 2025 

Class Photos 

A reminder that all children will be having their whole class photos taken on Friday.  

 
Lighthouse Newsletter 

Please see the latest Lighthouse newsletter on the pages below for useful information and tips such as 

how to help your child with stressful times.  

 

Kelmscott Manor 

Please see the flyers on the pages below if you are interested in some family activities which will be 

taking place at Kelmscott Manor, Lechlade—some of which are focussed on the work of William     

Morris.  

 

Lost Property  

We have a huge quantity of lost property in our box  which will be emptied on Monday 12th May. 

Please check the box before then if your child is missing any items. Please do not use this box as a place 

to make uniform donations. If you have preloved uniform that you would like to donate to the PTA, 

please use their labelled wheelie bin located near to the bin store. Thank you.  

 

GWA Car Park 

We have been contacted by GWA because it has become apparent that parents from our school are 

using their car park before walking to William Morris to drop off & pick up children. We request that 

parents do not use their car park as this means that GWA staff are unable to park when arriving to 

work. This includes exam invigilators meaning that essential exams for their pupils could be impacted. 

They are now introducing a staff parking permit scheme therefore drivers cannot use their spaces un-

less a permit is visible. We thank you for your understanding and cooperation with this request.  



 
 Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Welly: Well done for being 

awarded the golden welly award for 

making creative ideas at playtimes this 

fortnight.  



 

 

To purchase circus tickets, please use this link: https://pta.events/wmpta-
circus   

https://pta.events/wmpta-circus
https://pta.events/wmpta-circus


 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

On Wednesday 21st May at 2.30pm-4pm we will be 

holding another ‘Coffee and Catch-up’ sessions. We are   

running this after school hours to try to maximise the number 

of parents that can come. Children and siblings are         

welcome – I will put out biscuits, squash, colouring and 

Lego! These coffee and catch-up meetings are: 

• a safe and supportive space to talk about the highs and lows of SEND parenting 

• a chance to chat with other SEND parents who get it 

I will be on hand for any questions. 

Whilst you are welcome to just drop-in, if you know in advance you can make it please do 

drop admin@williammorris.bluekitetrust.org an email so I make sure I buy enough cake! 

 

Autism Acceptance Week 

 

As April is Autism Acceptance Month, this week we have looked again         

at Autism. In assembly, we spoke about how everybody is different and 

unique, included individuals who are autistic. We spoke about what 

strengths and challenges an autistic person might face and looked at 

some famous people who are autistic. 

 

Our EYFS classes made fingerprint art, reflecting on how we are all unique. 

 

Our KS1 classes looked at the strengths autistic people have. 

 

Our KS2 classes looked at some 

of the challenges autistic  

people might face and how 

as a school we can support 

any autistic members of our 

school community.  

 

 

If you would like to read books at home with autistic characters,  

Book Trust has a reading list. 

mailto:admin@williammorris.bluekitetrust.org
https://www.booktrust.org.uk/book-recommendations/booklists/autism/


 

 

Deaf Awareness Week 

 

Next week (5th -11th May) is Deaf Awareness week. As part of this, we will be looking at what 

it means to be Deaf or hearing impaired.  

 

As a school, each week in singing assembly we sign songs using SSE (sign supported       

English). This is where we use the signs from BSL (British Sign Language) but using the word 

order from spoken English.  

 

Next week, we will learn a bit more about BSL. In assembly, we will be looking at the order 

we need to sign words in when saying hello and asking what somebody’s name is. 

 

In class assemblies, we will be looking at how important facial expressions, gestures and lip 

reading also are when using BSL.  

 

If you would like to know more, there are some games and quizzes on the 

National Deaf Children’s Society website.  

 

If you would like to read books at home with deaf characters or a deaf focus in, the Na-

tional Deaf Children’s Society and Book Trust have reading lists. 

 

Yours,  

Mrs Day (SENDCo)  

https://www.british-sign.co.uk/
https://www.ndcs.org.uk/get-involved/become-more-deaf-aware/deaf-awareness-week/
https://www.ndcs.org.uk/information-and-support/parenting-and-family-life/families-magazine/reviews/books/
https://www.ndcs.org.uk/information-and-support/parenting-and-family-life/families-magazine/reviews/books/
https://www.booktrust.org.uk/resources/find-resources/exploring-books-with-deaf-children/






May 

Mon 5th PTA School fete and circus 

Fri 9th Whole class photos 

Mon 12th —Y4 & Y5 Bikeability 

Fri 16th—Class reps 1:45pm 

Tues 20th—Reception vision screening 

Wed 21st—Y1 Dinosaur visit 

Thurs 22nd - 2:00pm Open House & Y2 Fab Finish  

Fri 23rd—TD Day: School closed to pupils 

June 

Mon 2nd- First day of term 6 

Mon 2nd-Year 4 multiplication check (over 2 weeks) 

Mon 2nd- Swimming lessons start 

Mon 9th- Y1 Phonics screening check week 

Fri 20th- PTA sponsored event 

Fri 20th- PTA ice cream van 

Thurs 26th—Y3 sleepover 

July 

Fri 4th TD Day- School closed to pupils 

Thurs 10th- Governors meeting 6pm 

Fri 11th- Nursery graduation 

Fri 11th- Class Reps 

Mon 14th- Sports week  

Thurs 17th- Sports day, reserve 18th  

Mon 21st- Open house 2pm 
Tues 22nd- PTA Summer Disco 

Fri 25th- end of term 

 

INSET TD DAYs—school closed to children: 

• 4th July 2025 

• 1st September 2025 

• 2nd September 2025 

• 23rd Feb 2026 

 

New dates 

 

Don’t forget our online social media accounts: 

Facebook—William Morris Primary School 

Instagram—williammorrisprimary 



 Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

We have had had a brilliant fortnight back in Nursery! The children settled back 

into their usual routines quickly and we are so impressed with their learning.    

We have been  reading The Very Hungry Caterpillar by Eric Carle and learning lots about caterpillars and 

how they change into butterflies.   

We have been trying especially hard to practise our name writing and the children created beautiful    

caterpillars with their names on. The art work has been amazing with creative painting, printing and 

drawing to create a range of caterpillars and butterflies.  

In Maths, we have been working on the number eight, looking at the numicon piece and carefully 

counting the correct number of objects to make collections of 8. The children are trying hard to           

represent 8 using their fingers. 

In PE we have been practising our target skills – aiming bean bags into hoops – the children were very 

proud with the points they scored. We will keep practising all term as we start to prepare for end of year 

Sports Day! 

The Nursery Team 

Reminders - 

• Please label all items of clothing that children bring to school, we have a pile of lost property that 

is slowly growing due to unlabelled items. 

• Please apply suncream at home as the weather improves and ensure your child has a sunhat in 

school. 

• Please ensure that you only send fruit or vegetables as an afternoon snack. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 



Nursery - Poppy and Daisy Classes 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

Wow! The last two weeks have flown by – we have had so much fun being back in 

school, reading The Enormous Turnip, having a crazy hair day and enjoying the sunshine :) 

In Maths we have been consolidating our number skills, subitising and exploring numbers through the 

part, part whole model. The child have shown great skill in inventing their own maths games and      

teaching them to their friends during continuous provision time.  

In English we are learning the story ‘The Enormous Turnip’ off by heart and are getting ready to innovate 

our own versions next week.  We have been writing simple sentences about the story and are working 

hard on letter formation and remembering to use finger spaces.  

Our PE focus this term is ball skills, so far we have enjoyed learning how to throw, catch and control a 

small ball. 

Thank you for all your support with returning reading books and reading at home. Please continue to 

share your child’s library book and reading book every day at home.  

Next week the children will be learning about growing and will be planting their own lettuce and radish 

seeds.  

The EYFS team 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reception—Bellflower and Sunflower Classes 



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

Welcome back to Term 5! We had an ‘Egg’cellet start to our topic ‘Dinosaurs’ where we found 60 eggs 

in the playground. We wrote about what we thought was inside and how they came to our playground. 

After, we made a mini nest for each egg. Overnight, they had hatched into mini, bright dinosaurs - it 

was fantastic! To continue our learning about Dinosaurs we have also been looking at a famous Scien-

tist Mary Anning who discovered many famous dinosaur fossils. 

In English, we have been reading the book ‘The girl an the dinosaur’ This is our ‘Talk for writing focus 

text and this week we have perfected actions to accompany the story and worked in groups to           

sequence it- Ask us to retell you the story at home. 

In Maths, we have been adding and subtracting one and two from odd and even numbers. We have 

learnt the word commutative and understand that if we know 2+3=5 we also know addition can be 

done in any order so 3+2=5. 

In Science, we have begun a new topic called ‘animal parts’ this project teaches children about animals, 

including fish, amphibians, reptiles, birds, mammals and invertebrates. They identify and describe their 

common structures, diets, and how animals should be cared for. 

PE- in PE we are beginning the topics striking and fielding and net and wall. We will be mastering basic 

movements including, throwing and catching. Participating in team games, developing tactics for 

attacking and defending.  

In Computing we have been really excited to get the chance to programme BeeBots. We made a       

dinosaur cover for them last week which was so much fun. This week we are beginning to learn how   

to programme them to move across a movement mat. 

Thank you to those who have made a contribution on parent pay so far for our Dinosaur visit on the 

21st May. The link is still available to make a contribution on your parent pay account. 

The Y1 team :) 

Reminders: 

• Please make sure your child has a sun hat every day.  

• Our exciting dinosaur visit is on Wednesday 21st May. 



 

Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

This term, we’ve begun an exciting new topic called ‘Movers and Shakers’, where we’re learning 

about significant, influential figures who changed the world. From inspiring activists and brilliant 

scientists to daring explorers and creative artists, we have loved discovering what makes some-

one truly remarkable. 

In Science, we’re building on our knowledge of habitats by exploring how animals survive in 

different environments. We’ve been learning about adaptations, food sources, and how animals 

stay safe in the wild. 

In PE, we’re developing our skills in net and wall games, focusing on ball control and tennis 

techniques like the ready position and moving from side to side. We have also enjoyed trying 

out coaching roles in groups! 

In Maths, we’ve been working on finding three quarters of amounts and have now started 

learning to tell the time using ‘quarter to’ and ‘quarter past’. We have started looking at five-

minute intervals of time on a clock face too. 

In English, we’ve been studying biographies, learning all about the features needed to create 

one. We especially enjoyed researching Isambard Kingdom Brunel and are now planning to 

write our own mini biographies. 

At Forest School, we have been learning some brilliant new outdoor skills. We tried whittling 

and have practised cutting pieces of wood safely using peelers and other tools! There has been 

so much great focus, care, and excitement while learning this new hands-on skill. 

For PSHE, as we previously discussed racism we would like to ask parents to reinforce the    

message that we are all unique and we should not talk about the way someone looks, even if 

we do not mean to be unkind, as it might be hurtful to them.  

A big thank you to everyone who joined us for Times Table Rock Stars Day! Everyone looked 

fantastic and impressed us all with their times table knowledge and rock star energy. We’re so 

proud of their progress and confidence. 

We’re looking forward to more exciting learning ahead! 

Have a lovely weekend, Miss Presdee and Miss Morgan 



 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 



 

Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

 

 

Welcome back to our new term and new topic Scrumdiddlyumptious! This term we be focusing on all 

things scrummy! We launched our topic by looking at food journeys of bananas and chocolate and           

locating the places where they are grown and pass through on their way to the shops in the UK. This 

was tricky and involved the children looking at a number of different maps which has really developed 

their skills in Geography. We also started our new class novel: Charlie and the Chocolate Factory by 

Roald Dahl—the children have really enjoyed it so far. 

In English we have been looking at newspaper reports and different interpretations of ‘The Three Little 

Pigs’. We have been exploring the possible reasons for the wolf being anywhere near the houses when 

the fell down and also the reasons why the little pigs may have wanted to frame the wolf. The children 

will be taking on the role of neutral reporters and giving a balanced account of the facts we know so far. 

We will be focusing on paragraphing this term, particularly when writing our introduction and using the 

5 W’s to make sure our readers have the information they need in a succinct way. We will also be recap-

ping speech when writing quotes from eye witnesses.   

In Maths, we have recapped fractions and fractions of amounts which has meant we’ve needed to recall 

all of our times table knowledge to help us when dividing as well as multiplying. We are now moving on 

to time, so please do ask the children to tell what the time is when you have a chance, as this a skill 

which takes a lot practice to develop. We have been recapping what they learnt in Year 2 in our Maths 

Meetings and so far it has gone very well. We will move to being able to tell the time to the minute and 

also know the difference and converting between analogue and digital time.  

Please can you ensure that the children do bring in water bottles and sun hats every day and make sure 

their PE kits are in school. We will most likely be completing our PE sessions outside both days this term 

as the weather is so nice and there is much more space on the playground. Our PE topics this term are 

Tennis and OAA (outdoor adventurous activities), which involves lots of team games and map skill 

games such as orienteering.  

We hope you all had a lovely Easter break and are enjoying the lovely weather at the moment!  

Year 3 Team 

 

 



 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

 



 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to Term 5! We've had a fun and sunny start to the term, and the children have jumped 

straight back into learning with enthusiasm and curiosity. This term is already shaping up to be packed 

with creativity, hands-on experiences and new skills. 

Our new topic this term is ‘Playlist’, which links closely to our science unit on Sound. We’ve been investi-

gating how sounds are made, how they travel, and how we can change pitch and volume through differ-

ent materials and vibrations. 

To inspire us further, we watched a performance by an orchestra playing music from How to Train Your 

Dragon, which ties in beautifully with our new class novel. The children listened carefully to how differ-

ent instruments contribute to mood and atmosphere. They also began their journey into learning the 

recorder this week—an exciting start to developing musical skills and an understanding of sound in    

action! 

We also began the term with a flavour-filled start in Design and Technology, designing and making our 

own sauces. The children worked brilliantly to plan, prepare, make and evaluate their recipes. We hope 

you enjoyed sampling them at home—we thought they were delicious! 

In English, we have been comparing narratives in which characters show bravery in the face of challeng-

es. We’ve explored the characters through drama, role-play and discussion, helping us understand their 

thoughts and motivations. The children have now planned their own bravery-themed stories, which 

they will be writing next week—full of exciting characters and powerful messages. 

In maths, we’ve focused on decimal numbers—ordering and comparing them, and applying our place 

value knowledge to understand how numbers change when we divide by 10 and 100. The children have 

been practising their reasoning and problem-solving skills, and are building confidence in using decimals 

in different contexts. 

This term, our P.E. sessions take place on Monday – Rounders and Friday – Athletics. However, please 

ensure your child has their full P.E. kit in school every day. 

As we are loving this weather, we kindly remind you to please ensure your child has a hat and water 

bottle in school every day. They are also able to bring their own suncream in to apply on themselves. 

We hope you have a wonderful bank holiday, 

The Year 4 team 



 

Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 



 

Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 



 Year 5 - Thistle and Acorn Classes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 Year 5 - Thistle and Acorn Classes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 5 Thistle and Acorn Classes 



 

 
 
 
 

Year 5 Thistle and Acorn Classes 














